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5 November 2021 
 
 
Committee Secretary 
Parliamentary Joint Committee on Corporations and Financial Services  
PO Box 6100 
Parliament House 
CANBERRA ACT 2600 
 
 
Dear Secretary 
 
 
Submission to the inquiry into Corporations Amendment (Improving Outcomes for Litigation 
Funding Participants) Bill 2021 

 
We thank you for the opportunity to submit to the Parliamentary Joint Committee on Corporations and 
Financial Services inquiry into the Corporations Amendment (Improving Outcomes for Litigation 
Funding Participants) Bill. 
 
Phi Finney McDonald is concerned by the proposal to limit the operation and availability of open 
funded class actions. This will lead to an increase in competing claims, increase the cost of class 
actions, and deprive the Government’s quiet Australians of access to the justice system.  
 
The Government’s proposed legislation will limit the availability and effectiveness of funded class 
actions. It will do so in a manner that will detrimentally impact ordinary Australians (including smaller 
retail investors, franchisees, and individual property owners) in particular.  
 
If this bill is passed without amendment, actions such as the live export class action brought by 
farmers against the Federal Government, class actions against Ford and Toyota for defective vehicles 
and actions against banks and superannuation funds for misconduct may not have been able to 
proceed. 
 
This cuts against the entire purpose of Australia’s class action regime, which was designed to provide 
effective and equitable access to justice to Australians and allow them to pursue claims that may not 
otherwise be economic to run. These are claims that are often brought on behalf some of the most 
vulnerable sections of society. 
 
This problem results from the legislation limiting the benefit of funded class actions to those persons 
that positively sign up to a managed investment scheme. That, intentionally, subverts the broader 
legislative intention underpinning Australian class actions by imposing an opt in requirement. It runs 
counter to a decade of Federal Court jurisprudence that was determined to avoid such an outcome 
due to the impact on access to justice. 
 
The requirement will unnecessarily increase the costs of litigation and impose a substantial barrier to 
entry. The only reason for doing this is to reduce the likelihood of such a class action ever 
commencing.  
 
The only beneficiaries from this policy setting are the wrongdoers who stand a greater chance of 
avoiding facing any accountability for their misconduct. They will be allowed to keep the proceeds of 
their wrongdoing and avoid paying compensation to those that they have hurt. If this is the aim – to 
hurt the Government’s own quiet Australians – then it should be stated clearly. 
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